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Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey

Tracklayer
Certification

John Etchells is willing to run another
tracklayer certification training on
Saturday, Dec. 14. But he needs to
know how many people are planning
on coming.

The session would be held at the
Lebanon Township Municipal building
where we hold TED and would start at
10AM It will take about 4 hours to
complete the training.

This is an excellent opportunity to
improve your track laying skills.

Please call John by Dec.
4th if you are planning to
attend. If we don’t have
at least four people this
training will be
cancelled.

Certification Workshop

There were three entries this year.

Judi Edwards came up from VA by

train to judge the event.

None of the entries were able to certify.

Judi has agreed to return to judge our
2003 Tracking Test.

COMMON SCENTS

LTC Board Changes

During the past two months three of the
people who have often been present at
Lenape events and who also served as
officers and board members have resigned
from their positions.

No we haven't made them angry.....all three
are moving from NJ—Vicki Brown and Edie
Braginton have headed south to North
Caroline with Edie's parents. They have
purchased a farm with several acres of hay
fields where they will continue to track.

Joanne and Ralph MacKinnon, two of our
founding members are heading in the
opposite direction—to New Hampshire.

Al of them will be missed by the tracking
community.

Working for the club right to the end, Ralph
volunteered to pick up our judge at the
Trenton train station for the certification
workshop. Joanne made chili for lunch for
Sunday at the certification workshop. “I
made chili for the first Lenape tracking
event, so | thought | should make it for the
last one,” she said.

President Barbara Greenfield, following our
constitution has asked people to fill in their
unexpired terms. Alice Crans has agreed to
take Edie place as Vice President which
means she gets to organize TED for 2003.
She will be expecting us all to help.

Teryl Lebkuecher and Lisa Pattison have
taken on the vacancies on the board.

We are very fortunate to have had such
good members as those who are leaving.
And we are especially fortunate to have
three people willing to take over for them.
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Gloves

In the last issue of Common Scents Peg
asked if anyone had found a glove that |
Thought | had lost. Well like a said |
thought I lostitbut fhad not UTTTTTTTTTT
That leads me into a real LOST glove story:

One Wednesday moming a few weeks ago |
laid a track for a friend of mines Golden
Retriever, we waited until the track had aged
45 minutes and then took the dog out to Run
it. The dog ran the track did a very nice job.
At the end of the track after he had Indicated
his glove the owner picked up the glove and
started tossing it for him to retrieve because
she forgot to carry his Frisbee with her to
play with at the end. As we walked back to
the vehicles the dog disappeared into a
small clump of trees and came out without
the glove, we looked and looked but could
not find it.

A few days went by and the dog started
vomiting, his owner did not think too much of
it as one of her other dogs had just gotten
over a spell of vomiting and she figured this
guy had the same bug. After a couple of
days the dog was no better and could not
even keep water down. So on Wednesday 8
pm, 1 week after the glove was lost the dog
was at the vets office, X-rays, exam, etc.
efc efc.

You guessed it the lost glove was found, that
is after extensive surgery to retrieve it. The
dogs system had consumed the leather but
the thinsulate liner was starting to adhere to
his stomach.

The moral of this story is if your dog has a
Frisbee he plays with at the end of his track
as a reward, make sure you take it with you ,
otherwise you may be missing a glove!!!!!!l,

Bev Olsen

A Tracking Challenge

If a criminal left the scene of the crime and
as he escape, he stopped to change into
another person shoes would a tracking dog
be able to continue following his track.?

Some of us are doing some experimenting
with this challenge. We invite you to do
the same and to report your findings and/or
opinions.

Go out and try this scenario with your
tracking dog, keep track of the age of the
track, weather conditions, land conditions,
etc. Let us know how you make out.

Send your Tidbits to your
editor

pegforte@worldnet.att.net
or

104 Sliker Road

Glen Gardner, NJ 08826

Tidbits don’t have to be
something your dog has
accomplished. If you have a
funny story or got a great doggie
oriented e-mail.... send it on.

If you have a tracking training
question perhaps the answer
would help someone else. Send
in your question and we will
publish it and our suggestions on
what to do.

Peg Forte and Hope Meaker’'s
Light-foot's Deacon earned his
second Open Standard agility title
at the Princeton Trial. And on
Sept. 29 in Westminster, MD he
finished his OA title and therefore
qualifies for the VCD2 (Versatile
Companion Dog 2) title.

Bev Olsen’ Caridgan Corgi Rain
took his first major at the F.L.
shows, so now he has 5 pts. Her
other Cardigan Snowflake has 2
Nov.Preferred legs with a 4th and
1st place and 2 Nov. Jumper
Preferred legs with 2 first places.

Joanne MacKinnon reports that
her eldest daughter, Susan, is
now tracking her Gold Retriever,
Holly (Bred by Joanne) and
doing agility as well. Who would
have believed that Sue would
ever become a dog trainer and
handler.

Welcome New
Members

Eve Nelson Barry

2632 South Clinton Avenue
Hamilton, NJ 08610
609-396-5707
Harveeve@earthlink.net
Dobermans

Harvey

Diva

Betty Jane Roussakis

18 Black Birch Road
Scotch Plains, NJ 07076
908-889-1768

bettyjane(@att.net
Lab Alysse, CGC, TDI

Janet Kelly

15 Litle Avenue
Riverside, NJ, 08075
856-764-8310
Patsmom17@msn.com
Bloodhounds

Tattoo, AKC-Ch, ABC
Mantrailer, CGC, TDI
Blue

Address
Changes

Vicki Brown & Edie Braginton
have moved to North Carolina
Their new address is

1514 Dog Kennel Road
Halifax, NC 27839
252-445-5493

After Nov. 15th Joanne and
Ralph MacKinnon's address will
be:

99 John Hodgdon Road
Ossipee, NH 03864
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2003 Tracking Test
Our test will be held on November 3rd on fields near Peter and Mollie Heide’s home near Ringoes
NJ. John Erchells will be needing certified tracklayers for this event—contact him at 908-236-
2423 or e-mail: etchells@att.net. Our judges for the event have each sent us some information
to share with our membership. Each of these experienced gendemen have judged for us in the
past. Come out and watch the test, you can learn by watching.

Mike Clemens

I do many dog sports but none compare to tracking.
To work with an experience tracking dog and
watching and feeling him/her actively search out
that scent is the best feeling one can experience in
dog work. That is what captured me back in 1979
and my love of this incredible sport has increased. As
a judge I get emotional whenever I see a good
working team in harmony with one another and ro

see them succeed is a feeling that is indescribable.

I passed my first TD in 1981 and first TDX in
1982. I became a TD Judge in 1984 and a TDX
Judge in 1986 with the VST Judgeship when that
started.

I founded the Hudson Valley Tracking Club in
1988 and have been their Training Director form
that time to present. The Hudson Valley Tracking
Club has members from all over the East Coast
incdluding members of this

club.

My indoctrination to Tracking took place back in
1979 and did a little tracking and met Lydia
Strawbridge that year and started tracking with her.
She saw me start to track and my ineptitude back
then. She grabbed the Icad out of my hand and
yelled "What the Hell did you do to this

dog!!’?" and from that point on I learned from the
best. I learned what tracking is all about from this
incredibly knowledgeable person. I read as much as
I could about scent and got totally suckered into this
sport and will try to stay in this sport as long as [

am able,

Editor’s Note: Mike lives in Albany, NY

Art Twiss

I have been involved with Rottweiler’s since 1960
and the sport of tracking since the fall of 1968.
I've helped train over 75 dogs to the TD title and
about 25 to the TDX title. T have put tracking
titles on G of my 8 Rottweilers (#8 is still in

training) over the years.

[ owned and trained Grunberg Brummel von der
Adel Am & Can TD who holds the record for
Roteweilers for the most consecutive TD’s passed
(13 of 13). He died one week before going to
Canada for their TDX test.

I also owned and trained Orenda von Arba who
was the first Roteweiler bitch to get the TDX tidle
the first time out in the US and Canada.

I have judged at numerous TD trials since 1981:
TDX shortly thereafter and at VST trials, since it’s
inception, in various parts of the country.

I was a co-founder of the Tracking Club of
Massachusetts (I'm currently serving as President)
and served as an officer or director of TCM since
its inception in 1977. Served as tracking instructor
for the Concord Massachusetts Dog Training Club
for over 6 years. I've written several tracking
articles that have been featured in various books
and magazines. Have conducted various seminars
for competitors and provisional judges.

Editor’s Note: Art will be driving down from his
home in Reading, MA
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TRAVELING
WITH
YOUR PET

The internet's largest pet/travel resource is located at
heep:/fwww.petswelcome.com/

They claim to have listings for over 25,000 hotels,
B&Bs, ski resorts, campgrounds, and beaches that are
pet-friendly. There is a Travel Info section to learn
how to take your pet anywhere. Or you can visit their
Info Xchange to find answers from millions of other
sophisticated travelers like yourself.

THE PORTABLE PETSWELCOME.COM is a
safety net you can take with you on the road to cover
all your pet-travel needs. This is a 4448 page book
(19.99) Beyond the expert advice, you get listings not
only for thousands of pet-friendly lodgings and
campgrounds in the US and Canada, but also for pet
sitters, emergency vets and kennels. We think you
should use these pet professionals not as a way to leave
your pet home—but instead to make it easier to take
your favorite animal with you. We even throw in a few
discount coupons from hotel and pet chains to make it
totally worth your while. You can order it from the
site.

Traveler's Choice is a new category they just added to
the site to help you find the best place to stay with
your pet. It's a list of lodgings that our visitors--
traveling pet owners—have nominated for a Pet-
Friendly Seal of Approval. A place that they stayed at
and loved and recommend.

Big Dogs and (any kind of) Cats To make life casier
for big dog and cat owners they also have two new
databases that will allow you to scarch exclusively for
these two categories. Now you don't have to wade
through mountains of listings to find out if they'll
accept your 85 Ib Flat-coated Retriever or your Maine
Coon Cat.

TAKING PETS EVERYWHERE! Now, they don't
have to be left behind in the hotel room. Now you can
take them to restaurants, museums, bookstores, law
school—you name it. The site has a database of Fun
and Cool Places to take your pet. It's only the
beginning, of course, they have lots more. But they
wanted to get it up ASAP since they've had so many
requests for it.

The site has a Search by Route capabilities. Now just
type in your departure point & destination and you'll
get driving directions with all the pet-friendly places
in-between. Then, just click on the pet-friendly icon
next to the lodging you're interested in and you'll get
specific pet policy information about that lodging, and
will most likely be able to make a reservation. Call it
genius. They call it the yellow-brick road (for a
number of obvious reasons). Toto would definitely
have approved..... so log on and check it out.

More Pet First Aid
Courses Scheduled

The American Red Cross is holding a Pet
First Aid course Teaches prompt, effective
actions and are that will safeguard the life
of an injured dog or cat until it can be taken
to a professional veterinarian for more
definite medical care and attention.

For details or to sign up, please call Robin
Harris, Director of Health and Safety
Services, at (908) 782-4121 x209

Held at the Hunterdon County Chapter
house in Flemington. Please do not bring
your pets.
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Lenape Tracking Club
of Central New Jersey

Training Session & Bark in the Park*
Sunday, October 13 - 10:00 - 3:00

at the Tewksbury Farm Park
(now known as the Christie Hoffman Farm)

This training sessions is for members only

Practice for the Fall Tracking Tests

We will pair up and practice what was covered and/or lay tracks for each other.

*In the aftemoon stay and watch one of our members demonstrate Tracking for the Public at the doggie day
in the park. There will be costume event, so if you like to dress up your dog come prepared to participate.

Please call by Thurs. Oct. 10th to let us know you are coming

We need to know how many are coming and in case of extremely inclement weather,
who to notify in case we have to cancel the session.

Contact: Barbara Greenfield 973-696-8787
Do not try to e-mail Barbara, her e-mail is out of commission

Directions:

From Flemington / Whitehouse: (Route 22 or Route 78): Take 523 North to Oldwick and Route 517
(523 turns right across from Hildebrandt Nurseries just before you enter Oldwick - stay straight and you
will be on Route 517). Go through Oldwick and continue on Route 517 to Fairmount. At the traffic light
by the Fairmount Methodist Church (little white church with white steeple and red doors) diagonally across

from cemetery, turn left onto Route 512. The Christie Hoffman Farm driveway is the third driveway on
the left,

From Chester / Long Valley: Take Route 24 and 513 to Route 517 South (left turn at light in Long
Valley). Stay on Route 517 until you reach the intersection with Route 512 (cemetery will be on your right
and the Methodist Church will be diagonally across the intersection). Turn right onto Route 512 and enter
the Christie Hoffman Farm Park at the third driveway on the left.
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The informazion on these tracking tests was obtained from the AKC
website. In places where there is information missing it is becanse at
the time the information was taken off the website the in ion was
not available. The information on the website is more complete than
what is available in the AKC Events Calendar (the supplement to the
AKC Gazette). While we provide this information to help you know
about the cvents, we encourage you to check www.ake.org for updates
or contact the trial secretary for a copy of the event premium list.

Hudson Valley Tracking Club

Sunday, October 27, 2002

Variable Surface Tracking Entry Fee: $80.00
Total Entry Limit: 8

Entries Close: Thursday, October 17, 2002

Held at W Averell Harriman Building, NY State Office Building
Campus, Washington & Western Ave, Albany, NY

Judges: Michael A. Clemens, Mr. Arthur L. Twiss

Angela Genovese, Event Secretary 789 Tuttle Ave
Hamden, CT 06518 (203) 288-7074

Tracking Club of Massachusctts
October 27, 2002

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 8 Entry Fee: $75
Closes Thursday, October 17, 2002

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson
High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Marianne F. Wood, Event Secretary
P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056 (978) 772-2613

Field Spaniel Socicty of America

Tuesday, October 29, 2002

‘Tracking Field Spaniel

Entries Close: Wednesday, October 16, 2002
Total Entry Limit: 6

Held at Colonial National Historical Park Yorktown, VA
Judges: Ms. Allison A. Platt, Ed Presnall

Kylic Jo Hirschy, Event Secretary, 1128 State Ave
Holly Hill, FL. 32117-2728 (877) 828-7077

Golden Triangle Obedience Training Club
Sunday, November 3, 2002

Tracking Entry Fee: $35.00

Total Entry Limit: 4

Tracking Excellent Entry Fee: $65.00

Total Entry Limit: 4

Closes: Thursday, October 24, 2002

Held art Furdas Rolling Green Acres Farm , & Mingo Creek
County Park, Route 136, Eighty Four, PA

Judges: Phil Gallagher, Dr. Lily B. Mummert

Audrey Reilly, Event Secretary, 1778 Norsen Drive
Pitesburgh, PA 15243 (412) 429-0316
doubledals@adelphia.net

Tracking Tests

Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jerscy
Sunday, November 3, 2002

Tracking Entry Fee: $35.00

Total Entry Limir: 8

Entries Close: Thursday, October 24, 2002

Held at Heide Fields, 327 Wertsville Rd, Ringoes, NJ

Judges: Mrs. Carol A. Simpson, Michael A. Clemens

Peter Heide, Event Secretary, 327 Wertsville Road
Ringoes, NJ 08551 {609) 466-1531

Mattaponi Kennel Club

Sunday, November 10, 2002

Tracking Total Entry Limit: 6 Fee: $50.00
Tracking Excellent Total Entry Limit: 3 Fee: $75.00
Closes: Thursday, October 31, 2002

Held at Oatlands Plantation , Route 15 South, Leesburg, VA
Judges: Mrs. Donna Thompson & Ms. Billie French

Peggy ] Dobbins, Event Secretary 7523 Todd P
Manassas, VA 20109-2929 (703) 368-1994

Potomac Valley Golden Retriever Club

Sunday, November 10, 2002

Tracking Total Entry: 6 Entry Fee: $45.00
Tracking Excellent Total Entry: 3 Entry Fee: $65.00

Entries Close: Thursday, October 24, 2002

Held at Fields in the vicinity , 11789 Ridgeway Court, Monrovia,
MD

Judges: Phil Gallagher, Mrs, Sandra N. Roth

Marge Paulding, Event Secretary, 123 Ruth Eager Ct
Baltimore, MD 21208-6344 (410) 580-2045

Hyattsville Dog Training Club
Sunday, November 17, 2002
Tracking Entry Fee: $45.00 Total Entry Limit: 7

Entries Close: Thursday, November 7, 2002Held ac Rosaryville
State Park , RT 301(and nearby fields) Upper Marlboro, MD

Judges: Mrs. Donna H. Thompson, Alan Strauss
Celia Vornholt, Event Secretary, 701 Quiet Pond Court
Odenton, MD 21113 (410) 798-6151

Tidewater Tracking Club of Virginia

Sunday, December 1, 2002

Tracking Excellent Entry Fee: $95.00 Total Entry Limit: 5
Entries Close: Thursday, November 21, 2002

Held at Colonial National Historical Park, Yorktown, VA

Laurene Galgano, Event Secretary 1797 Templeton Lane
Virginia Beach, VA 23454 (757) 4814854
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Tidewater Tracking Club of Virginia
Sunday, February 2, 2003

Tracking Entry Fee: $50.00

Total Entry Limit: 8

Entries Close: Thursday, January 23, 2003

Held at Colonial National Historical Park
Yorktown, VA

Judging Panel Status: Pending Panel Processing

Vivky Hagemeister, Event Secretary, 1643 While Lane
Norfolk, VA 23518 (757) 441-5660

Hyattsville Dog Training Club
Sunday, March 2, 2003

Tracking Excellent Total Entry Limit: 5
Closes: Friday, February 14, 2003

Held at Rosaryville State Park , RT 301(and nearby ficlds),
Upper Mardboro, MD

Judges: Phil Gallagher, Mrs. Rosemary Janoch

Maureen Kelley, Event Sccretary, 9320 Caroline Ave
Silver Spring, MD 20901-3405 (301) 952-0766

Oriole Dog Training Club

Sunday, March 23, 2003

Tracking Total Entry Limit: 10 Entry Fee: $50.00
Judges: Ms. Allison A. Platt, Alan Strauss

Tracking Excellent Total Entry Limit: 5
Judges: Ms. Salle E Richards, Mrs. Judith S. Edwards
Entries Close: Friday, March 7, 2003

Held at Fair Hill Natural Resource Area , Gaither Bldg,
Elk Chapel Road, Elkton, MD

Sue Ammermqn, Event Secretary, 2232 Olde Meadow Ct
East Petersburg, PA 17520-1024 (717) 560-1629

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, May 4, 2003

Tracking Total Entry Limit: 8 Fee: $60.00
Entries Close: Friday, April 18, 2003

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area Gardner, MA
Judges: Miles Garrod, Betty A. Mueller

Marianne F. Wood, Event Secretary P. O. Box 56, Ayer, MA
01432-0056
(978) 772-2613

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, May 11, 2003

Tracking Excellent Total Entry Limit: 6 Fee: $100.00
Entries Close: Friday, May 2, 2003

Held at High Ridge Wildlifc Management Area, Gardner, MA
Judges: Arthur Twiss, Mrs. Mary Thompson

Ms. Marianne F Wood, Event Secretary Po Box 56, Ayer, MA
01432-0056 (978) 772-2613

AKC Suspension

In the August 2002 AKC Gazette it was reported that a
person named “Nancy Gauthier (Andover, MA) was
suspended by the Tracking Club of Massachusetts for
conduct at their event on May 5, 2002. Specifically Ms.
Gauthier was charged with disruptive public criticism of
a judge. The AKC Management Disciplinary
Commitree acted to suspend Ms. Gauthier from all AKC
event privileges for a period of three months, effective
May 20, 2002 and imposed a $300 fine.”

We are bringing this to our members attention to
remind them to be careful in their conduct at a tracking
test or any other AKC event. Tracking judges get
reimbursed for their traveling expenses and we always
give them a gift. But they give up two to four days of
their lives to judge these events. They always deserve to
be treated with respect.

There are proper channels to follow if one feels a judge
has not done their job in a fair manner according to the
rules. If you have a complaint you should go to a
member of the committee of the club holding the event.
If you choose to do so you should have at least one
witness to back up your compliant.

Please remain aware that at all AKC events if you are
abusing your dog you could be subject to a public
reprimand and a fine or suspension and a fine.

In each issue of the AKC Gazette people who have been
reprimanded or suspended are listed. We seldom see it

for something that happened at a tracking event. We

don’t ever want to ever see it happen at a Lenape event.

Dt )t ot i et ) i ) e | Yt o

He is your friend, your partner, your
defender, your dog. You are his life, his
love, his leader. He will be yours, faithful
and true, to the last beat of his heart.
You owe it to him to be worthy of such
devotion.

-- unknown
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Tracking Bees

CNN news reports from Albuquerque, NM that
researchers are working with the Defense Department
to find out if honeybees can be used to detect buried
land mines. Chemists at Sandia National Laboratory are
conducting the research.

University of Montana scientists have discovered that
bees foraging for pollen and nectar pick up dust, soil

feeder, they associate that smell of the explosives with
their food source.”

Sandia says its preliminary research looks promising.

“The project is at a stage where you couid deploy bees
in an area that you thought had explosives,” Rodacy
said. “If there were a high enough concentration of
explosives in a field, you would be able to detect it in
the hive.”

The scientists plan to do at least

and other particles on their bodies and
bring them back to the hive. Those
particle can include explosives such as
TNT, a primary ingredient in many land
mines.

Now bees are being trained to "sniff” for
explosives, eventually for drugs, maybe
ceven your perfume or specific body scent...
like a swarm of tiny bloodhounds. ...

two more years of testing,
including a live land mine
experiment next year. If all goes
well, they hope to use bees for
real land mine detection within

“All land mines leak explosives into the environment,”
said Phil Rodacy, a land mine specialist at Sandia. “If
you can get bees to go into that area they'll then collect
the explosive signatures that are coming off the mines,
they'll bring it back to the hive and we can detect it
using various chemical sensors.”

Bees bring pollen back to the hive on their back legs
after a morning of foraging.

“We're testing pollen, we're testing bees, we're testing
honey, anything that may have a trace of TNT,”" said
Sandia beekeeper Gary Bender.

“And if everything works out with this project., it will be
easy to deploy a box wherever you think land mines
are, and then you just look at the bees.”

The researchers have set up a greenhouse experiment
to study how plants incorporate explosive residue into
their systems. Inside the greenhouse, they also are
looking at how bumblebees deal with TNT-tainted
plants.

And Sandia has set up a field of land mines, minus the
fuses.

“It allows us to observe the bees to see whether or not
they're in the area,” Rodacy said. “We can also take
samples of the plants to see how much explosive is
actually coming out of the mine and getting into the
environment.”

Ultimately, researchers hope to train the bees to
actually go and find buried mines, sort of a game of
“hive and go seek.”

So how do you train a bee?

“We take a small feeder, place it near the bee hive and
then get the bees used to going back and forth to that
feeder,” Rodacy said.

“Then we move that feeder farther and farther away
from the hive, then cover it and the bees tend to follow
that feeder. Since there’s explosive crystals near the

five years.

From Ananova: Bomb-sniffing honey bees are being
trained in the US as a new tool to fight terror attacks.

Pentagon scientists have succeeded in making hives
ignore flowers and instead swarm around traces of
explosives.

Bees have extreme sensitivity to molecular trails and
are able to scour every minute part of an area as they
search for food.

"It appears bees are at least as sensitive or more
sensitive odours than dogs," Dr Alan Rudolph, who
is overseeing the operation, told the New York Times.

One plan being considered is to place a hive of trained
bees near important security checkpoints and use
them to guard against possible bomb attack by
terrorists. The swarming detection system could also
be used to find truck bombs and land mines.

Scientists used sugar-water rewards to condition bee
colonies to hunt for DNT, a residue of TNT, in 99% of
cases.

After one bee is trained to follow a different scent, it
transfers the knowledge to others and within hours the
entire hive, and often other nearby hives, have
switched to the new smell.

A special radio transmitter the size of a grain of salt,
due to be tested in the next few weeks, could aliow

individual bees to be tracked as they follow parts of
bomb ingredients to their source.

Bees could also be used for sniffing out illegal drugs,
which are easier to trace than explosives, the
scientists said.

Pentagon officials told the paper that the idea of
bomb-sniffing factors has a "giggle factor” that makes
it hard to sell. Bees also have limitations, and do not
work at night, in storms or in cold weather.

Thenks goes to John Etchells for submitting the first part of this article. An
internet search using “Bees sniff explosives” turns up 100's more.



Lenape Tracking Club

Dec 2002
SMTWTEFES

£ 9101112138
1516 17 18 19 20 21
22 2324 252627 28
29 30 31

3
e

w
L=

Fonw [
NBGe B
REEN |4
BRGO=—2
SV ev
2RSS
L g=gei ™ 7

October
13 Bark in the Park
10:00 AM Training Session - Members Only

18 7:30 PM Board Mig. - Lcb. Twp. Mun. Bldg.

November
2 ‘Tracking Test - plotting Tracks
3 Tracking Test - Ringoes NJ

15 7:30 PM Board Mig. - Leb. Twp. Mun. Bldg.

December
14 10:00 AM Tracklayer Certification
February

15 Mecting with Speaker
22 Snow Date for 2/15 Mtg.

March
15 Awards Meeting-Leb. Twp.
29 Snow Date for 3/22 Mtg.

April

5 TED'03

27 9:00 AM TED Follow Up/Training Session
May

10 9:00 AM TED Follow-Up/Training Session
June
8 8:00 AM TED Follow-up/Training Session

Dates listed are subject to change.
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Lenape Tracking Club of
Central New Jersey *

COMMON iRy
SCENTS

The Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey was founded in
June 1975, for the purpose of assisting people in the training of

Peg Forte, Editor their dogs in tracking, to encourage sportsmanlike competition in
104 Sliker Road tracking tests and to sponsor educational programs of interest to
Glen Gardner, NJ 08826 tracking enthusiasts.

Phone: 908-832-7231 Tracking demonstrates a dogs’ ability to recognize and follow
Email: pegforte@worldnet.att.net human scent, a skill that is useful in the service of mankind.

IMPORTANT %
DATES \
' Deadline g
N For next issue is N
. S L N
Tracking Test %E November 10, 2002 N\
November 3, 2002 . "
(plotting tracks 11/2) ! N\ N\
SR AN
Q‘i N \\\\\“‘\. \\\-'{k \:‘\ "& C \\‘& L \‘k \’\. \'ﬁ. \\'i
TED 2003
Saturday, April 5th Officers:
Pres: Barbara Greenfield 973-696-8787
e-mail: beegee52@juno.com
Please save these dates i VP: Alice Crans 908-537-2574
C d hel e-mail crans@blast.net
Oie out 'and ncip Sec:  Mimi Ruch 908-722-9723
Treas: John Etchells 908-236-2423
Please post e-mail: etchells@att.net
| Board:
the calendar ‘ Peg Forte 908-832-7231
e-mail: pegforte@worldnet.att.net
on the other side Teryl Lebkuecher 732 493-4919
Peter Heide 609-466-4160
e-mail: hihill@aol.com
Lisa Pattison 908-850-8879
e-mail: countryclipper@worldnet.att.net
Bev Olsen 732-772-0886
e-mail: bevewcgh@monmouth.com




